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Sorry for a skip in monthly newsletters. Bruce and I have been extremely busy the past couple 
months. Most of my spare time has been consumed with the EAA Chapter Hangar project, 
although 2 of my other 3 major projects on my plate have taken some of my time as well. 
We’ve made really good progress, intent on getting the hangar much more usable for Ford 
Airport Day 2024 on September 14th. The two stall Men's and Women’s Bathrooms are 
completed, as well as the water heater and slop sink on line in the utility room, and hopefully 
we’ll have a fully functioning kitchen by FAD! I cannot express enough our thanks to Pete 
DeCraene and, my wife, Beth, for the HUGE amount of hours they’ve volunteered to get this 
project moved along! Pete not only helped a bunch while we were still working on the exterior, 
he has dedicated an enormous amount of time with the interior work over the last year. There’s 
not another member that comes close to the time he’s given on this project. Beth spearheaded 
the insulating task, ensuring we insulated the two story area as professionally as possible. She 
also helped with drywall, priming, both wall and floor painting, and has tons of hours cleaning 
up after Pete and me. 

Scott Doda has stepped up as well, by not only providing the wiring at a crazy ridiculously 
cheap price, but has put a lot of time into the drywall work on both floor as well. We have the 
upstairs area currently about 70% complete with drywall. We are on pace to have the entire two 
story area closed up enough to heat this winter, albeit probably not complete (especially 
upstairs), but closed up from the hangar for heating. These three individuals are the reason this 
hangar will become functional and making our Chapter 439 Hangar our home for the next 
phase of chapter activities. On behalf of the membership, WE SAY THANKS!!! 

We had an opportunity from EAA to direct a donation of a Steen Skybolt, partially completed 
kit, to our future Kids in Aviation Program we have envisioned. We had offers from a few 
members to “help”, but no one was ready to Steer or Manage this future program at this time. 
Unless that changes, I see no way we can accept this donation. 

FAD is closing in. David Pasihow has been pounding doors for supporters, locking some up 
already. I was able to secure a 4 seat R-44 Helicopter that will sell rides to the public. David 
and I ran into a brick wall trying to locate a WWII plane for this year’s FAD. Obviously we are 
still open to options, but I expect finding anything other than “Interesting GA Planes” to attend, 
a major draw looks to be out of the question at this time. 

Please check your membership notice with the newsletter email. You are grouped into mailings 
based on expiration date, so the text of the email delivering your electronic newsletter will 
indicate if you are current or not (and if you are categorized wrong, please let me know). 

Tom Sullivan 
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Editor’s Section 
     Hello everyone. It’s been a busy few months and summer is almost over. Tom and 
I parked our campers next to each other at Oshkosh in the 24 hour generator section 
this year. Due to campground changes at Oshkosh we lost the slots from last year.  
With the new sites we were not able to have our doors facing each other, shielding 
our area from the sun with our canopies and having an open area between us to 
gather.   

     It was seemed to be very busy at Oshkosh this year.  My son, Fiancé, and I were 
going to attend the night show but, with the amount of people I saw going down there, 
we decided not to go. I’m glad we didn't go because we heard it took people over an 
hour and a half to get back to the campgrounds. Needless to say, it was a very good 
show, but a packed one at that. We watched it from the campsite on the live stream 
and some of the show was visible from our site.   

     I have finally completed a few projects that can now be checked off my list. One of 
those was the pedal plane that my son has been wanting me to finish. All I know is 
that I better finish it before he outgrows it. My son has a hockey camp in Appleton for 
a week and then it’s already back to school for him.  

      A huge thank you is owed to Tom , Beth, and Pete DeCraene for their dedication 
and continued effort on the chapter hangar project!    

I hope to see everyone at the next meeting, this Monday, 8/12/24, 6:30 PM at the 
Chapter Hangar!!  There’s lots of progress to view since the last meeting!! 
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EAA Webinars 
Register at: Webinars https://eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars  

All webinars are 7 pm CDT unless otherwise noted 
 
09/04/24**       Can’t Sign It Off?  Mike Busch 
09/18/24*        Safe Aircraft Ground Operations  Prof. H. Paul Shuch 
10/02/24**       Why Annual Inspections?          Mike Busch 
 
* Qualifies for FAA Wings credit. 
** Qualifies for FAA Wings and AMT credit. 
 
Did you miss a webinar? Here’s the webpage so you can watch the recording https://
www.eaa.org/Videos/Webinars 
 
 

Facebook Pages of interest: 
 

Website;  https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439 

Face Book; https://www.facebook.com/eaa439 

 

Handley Page Victor XL191 Zealous Zoey | Iron Mountain MI | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/people/Handley-Page-Victor-XL191-Zealous-Zoey/61551998715263/ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiTXpnd01XUm1NRFpqWTJaaSIsInQiOiI4Rno2WjNDWDNZUk5JTkp4eVg5M25NMk5OdjNtNkhlc2RiM0lmQnkzY3J0YkpBUlpSY085UTFxOWtGOW9BZlBSbHB0VXlNdDg0dHdJXC9PUzluQ2hEekZwRFBYb3NcL2ErckJCMVQ4Z3RPRCtpQzBOM1hY
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchapters.eaa.org%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413317412%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413327155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://www.facebook.com/people/Handley-Page-Victor-XL191-Zealous-Zoey/61551998715263/
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EAA Chapter 439 

P.O. Box 264 

Quinnesec, MI 49876 

EAA CHAPTER 439 OFFICERS 

Chairman of the Board: Whitey Jensen N3079 E-Bar D RD Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-774-5550 tljensen13@gmail.com 
President/Treasurer: Tom Sullivan P.O. Box 264 - Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-458-6989 tom@uptruckcenter.com 
Executive Vice President: Chad Kubick, 400 Vulcan St, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-5500  chad@kubickaviation.com 
Vice President: Scott Trask N4592 Bass Lake Road, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-9157 sctrask@icloud.com 
Secretary: Will Kroeger P.O. Box 159 Felch, MI 49831 906-241-9070  wkroeger@alphacomm.net 
Newsletter Editor: Bruce StOnge PO Box 292 Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-282-7647 bruce.stonge@outlook.com 
Web Editor: Mike Betti W8310 Johnson Road Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-1368 mbetti59@charter.ne 
YE Coordinator: WANT TO BE THE NEW YE COORDINATOR 
Membership Coordinator/Nominating Chairman:  
Board members: Officers + Dean Hensel, Craig Nowak, Walter Charter, Dave Houseman, Maxine Nowak 
 

Dues are $15.00 a year ($25 for mailed newsletter)! From August 1st  Please send them to above address. 
Website: http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439.   

http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439

